REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING
March 15, 2022

The second monthly meeting of Mansfield City Council met on
Tuesday, March 15, 2022 at 7:18 PM in the
Council Chambers of the City Building.

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited by the audience.
Eleazer Akuchie led the audience in prayer.

ROLL CALL: The following answered present at roll call: Burns, Meier, Akuchie, Davenport, Diaz,
Moton, Zader, Scott and Falquette.

There being no objections, the reading of the Journal and Correspondence was dispensed with.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: We did have a correspondence. I'm hoping that James is ready. A number
of people participated in a bowling with the mental health group. We had a resolution; proclamation and
this short video is from that. And I thought we could show it real quick. If you can go ahead. It may be a
little stuttery but we're going to see if it plays. And if it plays great. If it doesn't play we’ll move on. But it
it's really short. So, I thought it would be appropriate just to show the New Hope bowling event. (plays
video but no sound in chambers came through the speakers). You can hear it in the office. They can
probably hear it online, we can’t hear it here. So, we’ll work on this video capability. (video sound plays
the last bit of the audio through chamber.) And there we go, that was it. Hope that was acceptable. Let’s
see. Speaking before council tonight. We have Deborah Mount. State your name and three minutes top.
And let’s roll. Thank you.

PUBLIC COMMENTS:

DEBORAH MOUNT: Deborah Mount, 114 Cliffbrook Drive. Coming to follow up on a few emails that
I"d sent in the last week or two. One, it wasn’t said publicly but I’ve heard, bill 37 has been pulled at least
temporarily. But I am requesting that before that proceeds, that several answers be provided. Namely I did
get a forward from Clerk Yockey after this meeting had started about some minutes from the 2019 and
2020 meetings for the police review commission. However, I have been told that the commission, though
their terms have been expired for about a year, has met in the time when there was nobody on the
commission legally. So, I would like council to investigate and find out what was done at those meetings,
what official business was taken when there was no one on the commission. Also, regarding the names
that have been put forward. I'm wondering if the ward council people put those forward. And if not, how
did that come about those names were brought forward. I'm hoping that again you can find out the goings-
on of that commission, cuz it seems like it's some things have been happening that Council was not aware
of. And I'm hoping that you'll do your due diligence before bringing that forward again. And then
secondly before the final budget is approved I had asked last week, the public is not really allowed any
say in the process, but I had asked after the committee meeting and then emailed my questions that
answers be found regarding two topics. The Mansfield Police Department having been budgeted for 87
officers but has been short of that number by 12 to 18 officers much of the time. I would like to know
where, I'm hoping you would investigate and find out, where that money goes that was budgeted and for
what is it ended up used. Cuz it's not for safety, once it is not used by them. Also, Assistant Fire Chief had
mentioned the general fund transfers to safety used to be transferred 1/12% of the allotment per month
throughout the year. That has changed and it's only now, even though the money is budgeted, the amount
of transfers only the amount of deficit theoretically. So, I would again like to know that's our tax dollars,
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what is happening to those dollars when they are not being used for safety and why did that change.
Thank you.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Thank you Ms. Mount. Lance Cook.

LANCE COOK: Hello. Thank you for having me again. My names Lance Cook. I’'m the president of
ASCME Local 3088, which is the city workers union. First, I’d like to start off by saying I thank
everybody for all your work you’ve done to help us with telecommunications. Their doing real good.
They’ve hired new people, and they got a lateral transfer. So, all the work we did about a month or so ago
is starting to pan out wonderfully. Also, I’d like to take a second to recognize the income tax personnel.
This is a rough time of the month for them because they collect taxes for you guys. Them and the Utility
Collections I always say they are the most important departments because they keep the lights on here.
Because utilities pay our water and sewer and fund everything. And income tax collects the money we
need to function every day. Also, I’d like to let you guys know that we have...there’s been rumors and
conjectures as far as our Me-Too clause. We are going to exercise that were going to enter into
discussions with the city Monday morning over that. Were going to continue to work with the city on one
of the issues covering that. And that’s about all I have to say about that right now. Just letting you know.
Ok? Thank you very much. Appreciate it.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Thank you Mr. Cook. Art Bailey. Mr. Bailey we’ve got a three-minute
limit here. This is your opportunity to address council but we really don’t interact or answer questions or
anything like that during this period. Go ahead. State your name and address. And push the button one
more time. There’s a button down at the...in the...you got it.

ART BAILEY: Right here? I got it. My names Art Bailey. I live on 72 Arnold Drive. And the Rev. El
asked me to. I’ve been communication with him because he physically was on property and seen what
was going on at our property on 72 Amold Drive. So, I bring it before council that however I can get
some help. I represent three families that live on that drive. About two weeks ago the City Water
Department came out and cut another section out of our driveway where we had a massive water leak.
They repaired it with concrete. But if you go back up into our area right now, Rev El witnessed it, there
was so much property damage done with their trucks and the grasses. They busted up our blacktop going
up into the drive with their big trucks and the suction machine was up there. So were just looking for
somebody to, I mean I have numerous pictures of the damage, but somebody that can help us that can get
that place back to square one. I usually call him Judge Spon, he talks about this Council helping citizens.
Well we need help. They came out there and did this. So, they should be responsible for repairing what
they did. I don’t know who to get in contact with other than I talked to Rev. El. He personally came out
and said “hey bring this before the council members. Let them hear what’s going on and see what can be
done.” Because it’s a terrible sight up there right now. And like I said, were only the three houses that’s
on that drive. And our property and everything is horrible right now. So, I’'m just asking you for
somebody that can help me out, help the people out there. And I just thank you for your time. And I
appreciate that,

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Thank you for bringing that to our attention. Alright, appreciate it. Easther
McNeil.

ESTHER MCNEIL: Good evening. I jotted some things down, so I’m not going to take too long. Don’t
worry about three minutes. The gentleman up there where they had the water leak he wants to thank the
city for doing...for stopping that leak. I thank you too, and he thanks you. Another person came to me
about the apartments up there at Eastgate, Holdens LLC. Roaches, rats, bugs, whatever. And he’s tried to
get in touch with the owner but the owner lives in New York. The manager won’t give him the telephone
number. So, I guess who should he go see? Codes and Permits or what? Anybody know?
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PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Remember Mr. McNeil you can ask, we're not interacting on this. Sorry
but maybe after the meeting we can help you out a little better or something.

ESTHER MCNEIL: Alright. Next right across from my house they had a water leak there 2 years ago. I
don't know if it's contractors or city. They dug up the grass there. In two years, it hasn't grown. But they put
cement, rocks where they took off. That's on Arch Street. And one other thing I probably should ask the
Union President. Union President?

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Mr. McNeil your only allowed to...

ESTHER MCNEIL: Alright, alright. I’m taking up time. If I was sitting up there, the high school stadium.
I would have long-time put a head help...put a dome on that. Because you want to grow the city. A dome
on that would probably get that area people coming in building. It is one of the best high school stadiums
in the state or country. But you can only use it what 2 months out of the year.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: If you can wrap up Mr. McNeil you're getting close.

ESTHER MCNEIL: Ok. How much time I got?

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: About 5 seconds.

ESTHER MCNEIL: Well make it six.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Thank you Mr. McNeil. If you could push the microphone button, I'd
appreciate it.

ESTHER MCNEIL: See I’m helping you.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: I appreciate it sir. Thank you, sir. Committee reports? Mr. Mayor?
MAYOR THEAKER: No Mr. President, I have nothing.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Safety Service/Public Works Director?

DIRECTOR REMY: I have nothing, sir.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Mr. Spon?

JOHN SPON: I have nothing.

END OF DISCUSSION

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Lets proceed with legislation. Do you have any late bills Mrs. Burns? Great.
Do you want to suspend any rules tonight?

SUSPEND RULES

LAURA BURNS: I move with respect to all bills that come before council this evening that the rule
requiring reading on three different days be suspended and that each bill be read one time by title only.
Seconded by Mrs. Zader. The vote was taken and resulted as follows: Ayes: 8, Nays: 0
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LEGISLATION

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Mr. Davenport 22-031.

ALOMAR DAVENPORT: Thank you Mr. President I move that bill 22-031 be read and placed on the
floor for discussion.

STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded. The clerk will now read bill 22-031.

AMY YOCKEY: An Ordinance making final cumulative annual appropriations for current expenses and
other expenditures of the City of Mansfield, Ohio, for the fiscal year beginning January 1, 2022, and
declaring an emergency.

MAKING FINAL CUMULATIVE ANNUAL APPROPRIATIONS
BY: MR. DAVENPORT

BILL #22-031 ORDINANCE: 22-033

An Ordinance making final cumulative annual appropriations for current expenses and other expenditures
of the City of Mansfield, Ohio, for the fiscal year beginning January 1, 2022, and declaring an emergency.

Upon motion by Mr. Davenport that Bill 22-031 be read and placed upon the floor for second read, seconded
by Mrs. Zader. The vote was taken and resulted as follows: Ayes: 8, Nays: 0

The bill was declared passed, signed by the President, approved by the Mayor and attested by the Clerk.
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Further questions or comments? Mr. Davenport?
DISCUSSION:

ALOMAR DAVENPORT: Thank you Mr. President. In an effort to move along our committees, in
hindsight I probably should of. But in an effort to move along our committees I elected to not speak about
the budget during the finance committee. So, I will ask for a little latitude here to kind of give final thoughts
and answer the questions that Ms. Mount had posed to Council, me, Council on March 7%, In regard to the
87 officers the police grant compels us to budget for 87 officers. I'm speaking for myself. I am of the mind
that we continue that process because I am hopeful that at some point in time we get to that number. If we
were to budget for, say where we are. And then they do a hiring event and were to receive candidates,
enough candidates to fill the spots. We would then run into the issue of not having budget enough to fill
those spots. I am of the mindset that a big reason. A big part of policing, is community policing. The fact
that our officers currently are under staffed and have to move from call to call to call does not allow them
the opportunity to get into the community and learn their community. To learn the people who are in their
community. And for our community to learn who they are. So, I will always be in the in favor of keeping
that budgeted at 87. Regardless if we're there or not I am hopeful that at some point in time we get there to
the 87 number. I do believe getting to that number will go a long way to creating the relationship between
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REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING
March 15, 2022

The second monthly meeting of Mansfield City Council met on
Tuesday, March 15, 2022 at 7:18 PM in the
Council Chambers of the City Building.

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited by the audience.
Eleazer Akuchie led the audience in prayer.

ROLL CALL: The following answered present at roll call: Burns, Meier, Akuchie, Davenport, Diaz,
Moton, Zader, Scott and Falquette.

There being no objections, the reading of the Journal and Correspondence was dispensed with.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: We did have a correspondence. I’'m hoping that James is ready. A number
of people participated in a bowling with the mental health group. We had a resolution; proclamation and
this short video is from that. And I thought we could show it real quick. If you can go ahead. It may be a
little stuttery but we're going to see if it plays. And if it plays great. If it doesn't play we’ll move on. But it
it's really short. So, I thought it would be appropriate just to show the New Hope bowling event. (plays
video but no sound in chambers came through the speakers). You can hear it in the office. They can
probably hear it online, we can’t hear it here. So, we’ll work on this video capability. (video sound plays
the last bit of the audio through chamber.) And there we go, that was it. Hope that was acceptable. Let’s
see. Speaking before council tonight. We have Deborah Mount. State your name and three minutes top.
And let’s roll. Thank you.

PUBLIC COMMENTS:

DEBORAH MOUNT: Deborah Mount, 114 Cliffbrook Drive. Coming to follow up on a few emails that
I’d sent in the last week or two. One, it wasn’t said publicly but I’ve heard, bill 37 has been pulled at least
temporarily. But I am requesting that before that proceeds, that several answers be provided. Namely I did
get a forward from Clerk Yockey after this meeting had started about some minutes from the 2019 and
2020 meetings for the police review commission. However, I have been told that the commission, though
their terms have been expired for about a year, has met in the time when there was nobody on the
commission legally. So, I would like council to investigate and find out what was done at those meetings,
what official business was taken when there was no one on the commission. Also, regarding the names
that have been put forward. I'm wondering if the ward council people put those forward. And if not, how
did that come about those names were brought forward. I'm hoping that again you can find out the goings-
on of that commission, cuz it seems like it's some things have been happening that Council was not aware
of. And I'm hoping that you'll do your due diligence before bringing that forward again. And then
secondly before the final budget is approved I had asked last week, the public is not really allowed any
say in the process, but I had asked after the committee meeting and then emailed my questions that
answers be found regarding two topics. The Mansfield Police Department having been budgeted for 87
officers but has been short of that number by 12 to 18 officers much of the time. I would like to know
where, I'm hoping you would investigate and find out, where that money goes that was budgeted and for
what is it ended up used. Cuz it's not for safety, once it is not used by them. Also, Assistant Fire Chief had
mentioned the general fund transfers to safety used to be transferred 1/12% of the allotment per month
throughout the year. That has changed and it's only now, even though the money is budgeted, the amount
of transfers only the amount of deficit theoretically. So, I would again like to know that's our tax dollars,
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what is happening to those dollars when they are not being used for safety and why did that change.
Thank you.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Thank you Ms. Mount. Lance Cook.

LANCE COOK: Hello. Thank you for having me again. My names Lance Cook. I’m the president of
ASCME Local 3088, which is the city workers union. First, I’d like to start off by saying I thank
everybody for all your work you’ve done to help us with telecommunications. Their doing real good.
They’ve hired new people, and they got a lateral transfer. So, all the work we did about a month or so ago
is starting to pan out wonderfully. Also, I'd like to take a second to recognize the income tax personnel.
This is a rough time of the month for them because they collect taxes for you guys. Them and the Utility
Collections I always say they are the most important departments because they keep the lights on here.
Because utilities pay our water and sewer and fund everything. And income tax collects the money we
need to function every day. Also, I’d like to let you guys know that we have...there’s been rumors and
conjectures as far as our Me-Too clause. We are going to exercise that were going to enter into
discussions with the city Monday moring over that. Were going to continue to work with the city on one
of the issues covering that. And that’s about all I have to say about that right now. Just letting you know.
Ok? Thank you very much. Appreciate it.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Thank you Mr. Cook. Art Bailey. Mr. Bailey we’ve got a three-minute
limit here. This is your opportunity to address council but we really don’t interact or answer questions or
anything like that during this period. Go ahead. State your name and address. And push the button one
more time. There’s a button down at the...in the...you got it.

ART BAILEY: Right here? I got it. My names Art Bailey. I live on 72 Arnold Drive. And the Rev. El
asked me to. I’ve been communication with him because he physically was on property and seen what
was going on at our property on 72 Arnold Drive. So, I bring it before council that however I can get
some help. I represent three families that live on that drive. About two weeks ago the City Water
Department came out and cut another section out of our driveway where we had a massive water leak.
They repaired it with concrete. But if you go back up into our area right now, Rev El witnessed it, there
was so much property damage done with their trucks and the grasses. They busted up our blacktop going
up into the drive with their big trucks and the suction machine was up there. So were just looking for
somebody to, I mean I have numerous pictures of the damage, but somebody that can help us that can get
that place back to square one. I usually call him Judge Spon, he talks about this Council helping citizens.
Well we need help. They came out there and did this. So, they should be responsible for repairing what
they did. I don’t know who to get in contact with other than I talked to Rev. El. He personally came out
and said “hey bring this before the council members. Let them hear what’s going on and see what can be
done.” Because it’s a terrible sight up there right now. And like I said, were only the three houses that’s
on that drive. And our property and everything is horrible right now. So, I’'m just asking you for
somebody that can help me out, help the people out there. And I just thank you for your time. And I
appreciate that.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Thank you for bringing that to our attention. Alright, appreciate it. Easther
McNeil.

ESTHER MCNEIL: Good evening. I jotted some things down, so I’m not going to take too long. Don’t
worry about three minutes. The gentleman up there where they had the water leak he wants to thank the
city for doing...for stopping that leak. I thank you too, and he thanks you. Another person came to me
about the apartments up there at Eastgate, Holdens LLC. Roaches, rats, bugs, whatever. And he’s tried to
get in touch with the owner but the owner lives in New York. The manager won’t give him the telephone
number. So, I guess who should he go see? Codes and Permits or what? Anybody know?
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PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Remember Mr. McNEeil you can ask, we're not interacting on this. Sorry
but maybe after the meeting we can help you out a little better or something.

ESTHER MCNEIL: Alright. Next right across from my house they had a water leak there 2 years ago. I
don't know if it's contractors or city. They dug up the grass there. In two years, it hasn't grown. But they put
cement, rocks where they took off. That's on Arch Street. And one other thing I probably should ask the
Union President. Union President?

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Mr. McNeil your only allowed to...

ESTHER MCNEIL: Alright, alright. I"'m taking up time. If I was sitting up there, the high school stadium.
I would have long-time put a head help...put a dome on that. Because you want to grow the city. A dome
on that would probably get that area people coming in building. It is one of the best high school stadiums
in the state or country. But you can only use it what 2 months out of the year.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: If you can wrap up Mr. McNeil you're getting close.

ESTHER MCNEIL: Ok. How much time I got?

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: About 5 seconds.

ESTHER MCNEIL: Well make it six.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Thank you Mr. McNeil. If you could push the microphone button, I'd
appreciate it.

ESTHER MCNEIL: See I'm helping you.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: I appreciate it sir. Thank you, sir. Committee reports? Mr. Mayor?
MAYOR THEAKER: No Mr. President, I have nothing.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Safety Service/Public Works Director?

DIRECTOR REMY: Ihave nothing, sir.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Mr. Spon?

JOHN SPON: I have nothing.

END OF DISCUSSION

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Lets proceed with legislation. Do you have any late bills Mrs. Burns? Great.
Do you want to suspend any rules tonight?

SUSPEND RULES

LAURA BURNS: I move with respect to all bills that come before council this evening that the rule
requiring reading on three different days be suspended and that each bill be read one time by title only.
Seconded by Mrs. Zader. The vote was taken and resulted as follows: Ayes: 8, Nays: 0
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LEGISLATION

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Mr. Davenport 22-031.

ALOMAR DAVENPORT: Thank you Mr. President I move that bill 22-031 be read and placed on the
floor for discussion.

STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded. The clerk will now read bill 22-031.

AMY YOCKEY: An Ordinance making final cumulative annual appropriations for current expenses and
other expenditures of the City of Mansfield, Ohio, for the fiscal year beginning January 1, 2022, and
declaring an emergency.

MAKING FINAL CUMULATIVE ANNUAL APPROPRIATIONS
BY: MR. DAVENPORT
BILL #22-031 ORDINANCE: 22-033

An Ordinance making final cumulative annual appropriations for current expenses and other expenditures
of the City of Mansfield, Ohio, for the fiscal year beginning January 1, 2022, and declaring an emergency.

Upon motion by Mr. Davenport that Bill 22-031 be read and placed upon the floor for second read, seconded
by Mrs. Zader. The vote was taken and resulted as follows: Ayes: 8, Nays: 0

The bill was declared passed, signed by the President, approved by the Mayor and attested by the Clerk.
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Further questions or comments? Mr. Davenport?
DISCUSSION:

ALOMAR DAVENPORT: Thank you Mr. President. In an effort to move along our committees, in
hindsight I probably should of. But in an effort to move along our committees I elected to not speak about
the budget during the finance committee. So, I will ask for a little latitude here to kind of give final thoughts
and answer the questions that Ms. Mount had posed to Council, me, Council on March 7%, In regard to the
87 officers the police grant compels us to budget for 87 officers. I'm speaking for myself. I am of the mind
that we continue that process because I am hopeful that at some point in time we get to that number. If we
were to budget for, say where we are. And then they do a hiring event and were to receive candidates,
enough candidates to fill the spots. We would then run into the issue of not having budget enough to fill
those spots. I am of the mindset that a big reason. A big part of policing, is community policing. The fact
that our officers currently are under staffed and have to move from call to call to call does not allow them
the opportunity to get into the community and learn their community. To learn the people who are in their
community. And for our community to learn who they are. So, I will always be in the in favor of keeping
that budgeted at 87. Regardless if we're there or not I am hopeful that at some point in time we get there to
the 87 number. I do believe getting to that number will go a long way to creating the relationship between
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community and police that I so desire and the rest of the community desires. So, as it is right now that
money does get moved other places. Mainly to the fire department at this point in time. When that money
is not used. But that's where that is. The policeman grant compels us to and like I said I will always be in
favor of keeping it budgeted at 87 every year until we hit that number. And I do want to kind of give my
final thoughts on the budget. You know there's been a few more days of me looking into it, more
conversations I've had. And I'm going to say I'm very nervous about our current budget. And it's no fault of
the administrations, it’s no fault of budgets. It’s simply where we are going in terms of gas prices. In terms
of inflation. In terms of...those things cannot be budgeted in October. I've spoke about my fear for the
codes and permit with their inability to hire an architect. And they having to do that work. The IT
Department, I am fearful for. Because as Director Weiner spoke about earlier, he has no capital. And all his
whole department is run on capitol. Maintenance, because you cannot see the things that come at
maintenance. Of course, safety will always be a concern. they can never have enough money. So, there's a
lot of concern that comes with this particular budget. The one thing that gives me solace and cautious
optimism, is the fact that our current budget is not a true depiction or true reflection of what our financial
situation will be in 2022. Because it does not take into account the 10 million that we will receive from
ARPA in June or July or whenever it’s supposed to come. The reason I say its cautious optimism is because
we don't currently know what the guidelines are going to be for that money. The hope is that it will be
similar to last year. That we will be able to put away a good amount for revenue replacement. Which allows
a lot of flexibility. The hope is that some of that money will be able to be placed into those departments
where we have concern. So, to where they can continue to run throughout the year and not come to us for
$9,600 the way the IT department had to come to us today. But like I said, the reason for this caution is the
feds could come down and say all that money has to go to infrastructure. Now Mr. Bianchi would love that.
But it would not allow us to do some of the other things that we are going to need to do with that money.
So, as I say there is cautious optimism for our financial prospective for 2022. And I do want to give kudos
to the Finance Director and Administration for putting together this very tight budget. And doing what they
could best. Like you know they prioritize some of the things that we do think need to be prioritized. But we
can always use more money. And we simply don't have it. So, it is very tight, it is an extremely tight budget.
But like I said it is not a true reflection of what our financial outlook will be for this year and with that I
will yield.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Thank you. Is there any other questions or comments on bill 22-031? Mr.
Davenport would you like to move it forward for a final vote this evening?

ALOMAR DAVENPORT: Yes, I would like to motion that we place bill 22-031 on the floor for final
consideration.

STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded for final vote for 22-031. Motion passes 8 to
0.

END OF DISCUSSION
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: We have a first reading Mr. Davenport on 22-034,

ALOMAR DAVENPORT: I would like to make a motion to place 22-034 to be read and placed upon
the floor for discussion.

STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.
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PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded that we have our first reading on bill 22-
034. The clerk will now read bill 22-034.

AMY YOCKEY: Authorizing the Mayor to submit an Annual Action Plan for PY 2022 indicating
proposed uses for the City’s 2022 Community Development Block Grant Funds under the provisions of
Public Law 93-383, as amended, and declaring an emergency.

2022 COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT FUNDS

BY: MR. DAVENPORT

BILL #22-034 ORDINANCE # 22-036
Authorizing the Mayor to submit an Annual Action Plan for PY 2022 indicating proposed uses for the
City’s 2022 Community Development Block Grant Funds under the provisions of Public Law 93-383, as
amended, and declaring an emergency.

Upon motion by Mr. Davenport that Bill 22-034 be read and placed upon the floor for first read, seconded
by Mrs. Zader.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Any further questions or comments?

DISCUSSION:

STEPHANIE ZADER: Just a reminder I will be abstaining from this vote.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: There’s no vote yet, unless it gets moved forward. But thank you. Mr.
Davenport anything else?

ALOMAR DAVENPORT: No Mr. President.
END OF DISCUSSION

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Same for 22-035.

ALOMAR DAVENPORT: Thank you Mr. President I move that bill 22-035 be read and placed upon
the floor for discussion.

STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Alright, this is for the first reading of bill 22-035. The clerk will now read
that.

AMY YOCKEY: Authorizing the Mayor to submit Mansfield’s PY 2022 Action Plan to the United States
Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) for PY 2022 Home Investment Partnership
Program Funds, and declaring an emergency.

MANSFIELD’S PY 2022 ACTION PLAN

BY: MR. DAVENPORT
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BILL #22-035 ORDINANCE #22-037
Authorizing the Mayor to submit Mansfield’s PY 2022 Action Plan to the United States Department of
Housing and Urban Development (HUD) for PY 2022 Home Investment Partnership Program Funds, and
declaring an emergency.

Upon motion by Mr. Davenport that Bill 22-035 be read and placed upon the floor for first read, seconded
by Mrs. Zader.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Any further questions or comments on that one? Hearing none, it will be
back April 5%,

END OF DISCUSSION

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Mrs. Zader 22-036.

STEPHANIE ZADER: Thank you Mr. President I move with respect to bill 22-036 that it be placed on
the...err that the clerk read it. There we go. Just go with that.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Somebody second that for Mrs. Zader.
PHIL SCOTT: Second.
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: We have a motion and a second to read bill 22-036.

AMY YOCKEY: Authorizing payment of the claim of Clark D. Jefferson of 392 Harmon Street Mansfield,
Ohio 44903 pursuant to the Sewer Assistance Program established by Ordinance #02-078

CLAIM OF CLARK D. JEFFERSON
BY: MRS. ZADER
BILL #22-036 ORDINANCE #22-038

Authorizing payment of the claim of Clark D. Jefferson of 392 Harmon Street Mansfield, Ohio 44903
pursuant to the Sewer Assistance Program established by Ordinance #02-078.

Upon motion by Mrs. Zader that Bill 22-036 be read and placed upon the floor for second read, seconded
by Mr. Scott. The vote was taken and resulted as follows: Ayes: 8, Nays: 0

The bill was declared passed, signed by the President, approved by the Mayor and attested by the Clerk.
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Questions or comments? Hearing none, Mrs. Zader?
DISCUSSION: None

STEPHANIE ZADER: Thank you Mr. President I move with respect to bill 22-036 that it be placed up
for vote. Why am I drawing a blank?

CHERY MEIER: Second.
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PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded by Mrs. Meier to pass 22-036 for final vote
this evening. If there’s no further comment go ahead and vote. Passes 8 to 0.

END OF DISCUSSION

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Mrs. Meier, 22-038.

CHERYL MEIER: Thank you Mr. President I move that bill 22-038 be read and placed upon the floor
for discussion.

STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded. The clerk shall read bill 22-038.

AMY YOCKEY: Authorizing the Interim Safety-Service Director to enter into an agreement with the
Richland County Land Reutilization Corporation to facilitate the effective reutilization of nonproductive
land within Richland County through the demolition of abandoned structures, and declaring an emergency.
RICHLAND COUNTY LAND REUTILIZATION CORPORATION

BY: MRS. MEIER

BILL #22-038 ORDINANCE: 22-039
Authorizing the Interim Safety-Service Director to enter into an agreement with the Richland County Land
Reutilization Corporation to facilitate the effective reutilization of nonproductive land within Richland

County through the demolition of abandoned structures, and declaring an emergency.

Upon motion by Mrs. Meier that Bill 22-038 be read and placed upon the floor for second read, seconded
by Mrs. Zader. The vote was taken and resulted as follows: Ayes: 8, Nays: 0

The bill was declared passed, signed by the President, approved by the Mayor and attested by the Clerk.
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Any further questions or comments? Mrs. Meier?

DISCUSSION: None

CHERYL MEIER: Thank you Mr. President I move bill 22-038 be placed upon the floor for final passage.
STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded that bill 22-038 be presented for final
passage. Those in favor please vote. Passes 8 to 0.

END OF DISCUSSION

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Mr. Davenport, 22-039,
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ALOMAR DAVENPORT: Thank you Mr. President I move that bill 22-039 be read and placed upon
the floor for discussion.

STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded. The clerk will now read bill 22-039.

AMY YOCKEY: Authorizing the Public Works Director to purchase, four (4) new Dell computers using
revenue replacement funds received under the American Rescue Plan Act in the manner prescribed by and
consistent with the requirements of the American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA) Fund, and declaring an
emergency.

FOUR (4) NEW DELL COMPUTERS

BY: MR. DAVENPORT

BILL #22-039 ORDINANCE: 22-040
Authorizing the Public Works Director to purchase, four (4) new Dell computers using revenue replacement
funds received under the American Rescue Plan Act in the manner prescribed by and consistent with the

requirements of the American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA) Fund, and declaring an emergency.

Upon motion by Mr. Davenport that Bill 22-039 be read and placed upon the floor for second read, seconded
by Mrs. Zader. The vote was taken and resulted as follows: Ayes: 8, Nays: 0

The bill was declared passed, signed by the President, approved by the Mayor and attested by the Clerk.
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Any further questions or comments? Hearing none, Mr. Davenport?
DISCUSSION: None

ALOMAR DAVENPORT: Thank you Mr. President I move bill 22-039 be placed upon the floor for final
consideration.

STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded to present bill 22-039 for final consideration.
All those can now vote. Passes 8 to 0.

END OF DISCUSSION
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Mrs. Burns, 22-040.

LAURA BURNS: Thank you Mr. President I move that bill 22-040 be read and placed upon the floor for
discussion.

STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded. The clerk will now read bill 22-040.
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AMY YOCKEY: Authorizing the Public Works Director to advertise for bids and enter into a contract or
contracts for the replacement of roofs at the Wastewater Treatment Plant, and declaring an emergency.

REPLACEMENT OF ROOFS AT THE WASTEWATER TREATMENT PLANT
BY: MRS. BURNS
BILL #22-040 ORDINANCE: 22-041

Authorizing the Public Works Director to advertise for bids and enter into a contract or contracts for the
replacement of roofs at the Wastewater Treatment Plant, and declaring an emergency.

Upon motion by Mrs. Burns that Bill 22-040 be read and placed upon the floor for second read, seconded
by Mrs. Zader. The vote was taken and resulted as follows: Ayes: 8, Nays: 0

The bill was declared passed, signed by the President, approved by the Mayor and attested by the Clerk.
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Questions, comments? Hearing none, Mrs. Burns.

DISCUSSION:

LAURA BURNS: I move bill 22-040 be placed upon the floor for final consideration.

STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded. You can now vote on bill 22-040. Passes 8
to 0.

END OF DISCUSSION
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Mrs. Burns, 22-041.

LAURA BURNS: Thank you Mr. President I move that bill 22-041 be read and placed upon the floor for
discussion.

STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded. The clerk will now read bill 22-041.

AMY YOCKEY: Authorizing the Public Works Director to advertise for bids and enter into a contract or
contracts for the disposal and land application of wastewater sludge, and declaring an emergency.

DISPOSAL AND LAND APPLICATION OF WASTEWATER SLUDGE
BY: MRS. BURNS
BILL #22-041 ORDINANCE: 22-042

Authorizing the Public Works Director to advertise for bids and enter into a contract or contracts for the
disposal and land application of wastewater sludge, and declaring an emergency.
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Upon motion by Mrs. Burns that Bill 22-041 be read and placed upon the floor for second read, seconded
by Mrs. Zader. The vote was taken and resulted as follows: Ayes: 8, Nays: 0

The bill was declared passed, signed by the President, approved by the Mayor and attested by the Clerk.
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Does anyone else have any further questions? Hearing none Mrs. Burns
DISCUSSION:

LAURA BURNS: I move that bill 22-041 be placed upon the floor for final consideration.
STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded. If you could cast your ballots for 22-041.
Passes 8 to 0.

END OF DISCUSSION
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Mr. Diaz, 22-042.

AURELIO DIAZ: Thank you Mr. President. I move that bill 22-042 be read and placed upon the floor
for discussion.

STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded. The clerk will now read bill 22-042.

AMY YOCKEY: Authorizing the Public Works Director to advertise for bids, and enter into a contract or
contracts for the improvement to the parking lot at the southwest corner of Park Avenue West and Mulberry
Street, and declaring an emergency.

IMPROVEMENT TO THE PARKING LOT

BY: MR. DIAZ

BILL #22-042 ORDINANCE: 22-043
Authorizing the Public Works Director to advertise for bids, and enter into a contract or contracts for the
improvement to the parking lot at the southwest corner of Park Avenue West and Mulberry Street, and

declaring an emergency.

Upon motion by Mr. Diaz that Bill 22-042 be read and placed upon the floor for second read, seconded by
Mrs. Zader. The vote was taken and resulted as follows: Ayes: 8, Nays: 0

The bill was declared passed, signed by the President, approved by the Mayor and attested by the Clerk.
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Any further questions? Mr. Diaz?

DISCUSSION:
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AURELIO DIAZ: Mr. President I move bill 22-042 be placed upon the floor for final passage.
STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded. Please cast your votes for 22-042. Passes 8
to 0.

END OF DISCUSSION
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Mrs. Burns, 22-043.

LAURA BURNS: Thank you Mr. President. I move that bill 22-043 be read and placed upon the floor
for discussion.

STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded. The clerk will now read bill 22-043.

AMY YOCKEY: Authorizing the Public Works Director to advertise for bids and enter into a contract or
contracts for the construction of storm sewers on West Third Street and Linden Road, and declaring an
emergency.

CONSTRUCTION OF STORM SEWERS ON WEST THIRD STREET AND LINDEN ROAD

BY: MRS. BURNS

BILL #22-043 ORDINANCE: 22-044

Authorizing the Public Works Director to advertise for bids and enter into a contract or contracts for the
construction of storm sewers on West Third Street and Linden Road, and declaring an emergency.

Upon motion by Mrs. Burns that Bill 22-043 be read and placed upon the floor for second read, seconded
by Mrs. Zader. The vote was taken and resulted as follows: Ayes: 8, Nays: 0

The bill was declared passed, signed by the President, approved by the Mayor and attested by the Clerk.
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Questions? Hearing none, Mrs. Burns.
DISCUSSION:

LAURA BURNS: Thank you Mr. President I move bill 22-043 be placed upon the floor for final
consideration.

STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded. Please vote now for bill 22-043. Bill passes
810 0.

END OF DISCUSSION
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PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Mrs. Burns, 22-045.

LAURA BURNS: Thank you Mr. President. I move that bill 22-045 be read and placed on the floor for
discussion.

STEPHANIE ZADER: Sccond.
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded. The clerk will now read bill 22-045.

AMY YOCKEY: Repealing Chapter 1361 — Stormwater Management of the Mansfield Codified
Ordinances of 1997 and enacting Chapter 1361 — Stormwater Management, and declaring an emergency.

CHAPTER 1361 - STORMWATER MANAGEMENT
BY: MRS. BURNS
BILL #22-045 ORDINANCE: 22-045

Repealing Chapter 1361 — Stormwater Management of the Mansfield Codified Ordinances of 1997 and
enacting Chapter 1361 — Stormwater Management, and declaring an emergency.

Upon motion by Mrs. Burns that Bill 22-045 be read and placed upon the floor for second read, seconded
by Mrs. Zader. The vote was taken and resulted as follows: Ayes: 8, Nays: 0

The bill was declared passed, signed by the President, approved by the Mayor and attested by the Clerk.
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Questions? Hearing none, Mrs. Burns.

DISCUSSION:

LAURA BURNS: I move bill 22-045 be placed upon the floor for final consideration.

STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded. We can now vote for bill 22-045. Passes 8
to 0.

END OF DISCUSSION
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Mrs. Bumns, 22-046.

LAURA BURNS: Thank you Mr. President I move that bill 22-046 be read and placed on the floor for
discussion.

STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded. The clerk will now read bill 22-046.
AMY YOCKEY: Repealing Chapter 1362 — Stormwater Erosion and Sediment Control of the Mansfield

Codified Ordinances of 1997 and enacting Chapter 1362 — Stormwater Frosion and Sediment Control,
declaring an emergency.
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ENACTING CHAPTER 1362 - STORMWATER EROSION AND SEDIMENT CONTROL
BY: MRS. BURNS
BILL #22-046 ORDINANCE: 22-046

Repealing Chapter 1362 — Stormwater Erosion and Sediment Control of the Mansfield Codified Ordinances
of 1997 and enacting Chapter 1362 — Stormwater Erosion and Sediment Control, declaring an emergency.

Upon motion by Mrs. Burns that Bill 22-046 be read and placed upon the floor for second read, seconded
by Mrs. Zader. The vote was taken and resulted as follows: Ayes: 8, Nays: 0

The bill was declared passed, signed by the President, approved by the Mayor and attested by the Clerk.
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Questions? Hearing none, Mrs. Burns.
DISCUSSION:

LAURA BURNS: Thank you Mr. President I move bill 22-046 be placed upon the floor for final
consideration.

STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded. Please cast your vote for 22-046. Passes 8
to 0.

END OF DISCUSSION
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Mrs. Burns, 22-047.

LAURA BURNS: Thank you Mr. President I move that bill 22-047 be read and placed on the floor for
discussion.

STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded. The clerk will now read bill 22-047.

AMY YOCKEY: Authorizing the Public Works Director to enter into a contract for obtaining updated
GIS base mapping, without competitive bidding, and declaring an emergency.

UPDATED GIS BASE MAPPING
BY: MRS. BURNS
BILL #22-047 ORDINANCE: 22-047

Authorizing the Public Works Director to enter into a contract for obtaining updated GIS base mapping,
without competitive bidding, and declaring an emergency.
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Upon motion by Mrs. Burns that Bill 22-047 be read and placed upon the floor for second read, seconded
by Mrs. Zader. The vote was taken and resulted as follows: Ayes: §, Nays: 0

The bill was declared passed, signed by the President, approved by the Mayor and attested by the Clerk.
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Questions? Hearing none, Mrs. Burns.

DISCUSSION:

LAURA BURNS: Thank you. I move bill 22-047 be placed upon the floor for final consideration.
STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded. Please vote on bill 22-047. Passes 8 to 0.
END OF DISCUSSION

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Mr. Diaz, 22-048.

AURELIO DIAZ: Thank you Mr. President. I move that bill 22-048 be read and placed on the floor for
discussion.

STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded. The clerk will now read bill 22-048.
AMY YOCKEY: Authorizing the Public Works Director to enter into a lease with the First English

Lutheran Church of Mansfield, Ohio located at 53 Park Avenue West, Mansfield, Ohio 44902 for a parking
lot that will provide free public downtown parking, and declaring an emergency.

FREE PUBLIC DOWNTOWN PARKING

BY: MR. DIAZ

BILL #22-048 ORDINANCE: 22-048
Authorizing the Public Works Director to enter into a lease with the First English Lutheran Church of
Mansfield, Ohio located at 53 Park Avenue West, Mansfield, Ohio 44902 for a parking lot that will provide

free public downtown parking, and declaring an emergency.

Upon motion by Mr. Diaz that Bill 22-048 be read and placed upon the floor for second read, seconded by
Mrs. Zader. The vote was taken and resulted as follows: Ayes: 8, Nays: 0

The bill was declared passed, signed by the President, approved by the Mayor and attested by the Clerk.
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Questions? Hearing none, Mr. Diaz.
DISCUSSION:

AURELIO DIAZ: Thank you Mr. President I move bill 22-048 be placed upon the floor for final Passage.
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STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded. Please vote now on bill 22-048. Passes 8 to
0.

END OF DISCUSSION
CLOSING COMMENTS:

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Alright, 22-048 looks like the last one I have. Anything else to come before
council this evening? Hearing none, anyone want to make a motion?

CHERYL MEIER: Move to close

STEPHANIE ZADER: Second

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: We have a motion and a second to adjourn. All those in favor say aye.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Hey were adjourning at 7:52 p.m. Thank you very much.

END OF DISCUSSION

ADJOURN: Upon motion by Mr. Scott, seconded by Mrs. Meier, and passed by voice vote, the meeting
was adjourned.
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